


 

Mr. Giorgio noted that McGladrey did the final field work for the audit in August and 
anticipate issuing an unqualified opinion which means that McGladrey has determined 
based on the audit work done that the financial statements are materially correct.   
Mr. Giorgio commented that the Assets and Liabilities are fairly consistent with prior 
year however noted that the change of funding for student fees from annually to 
quarterly changed the financial landscape.   
Mr. Giorgio noted that there was an increase in the overall student fees which was to 
try to better match the planned expenses that the Student Union was going to incur 
during the year.  Mr. Giorgio also noted that the expenses increased as well mainly due 
to more events and activities during the year.  Mr. Giorgio also noted that the last 
noted highlight was the FICA issue which is in process and almost 100% resolved.  Mr. 
Giorgio noted that the FICA issue has a specific footnote at the end of the report.   
The committee had a detailed discussion about the conflict of interest policy and 
reporting self-dealing transactions.  Lisa Wilson noted that this is not usually included in 
an external financial audit.  Ninh Pham-Hi suggested that this be added to the contract 
for next year.   
Ms. Wilson noted that McGladrey have some required communications to the Audit 
Committee members noting that McGladrey is responsible to audit under generally 
accepted audit standards.  She noted however that they do not audit one hundred 
percent of the transactions.  Ms. Wilson noted that at the end of the audit before 
everything is finalized, McGladrey will ask for a signed representation letter from 
management which is a statement that the information provided is true and correct.   
Ms. Wilson also noted that McGladrey did not encounter any significant difficulties in 
performing the audit and did not have any disagreements with management nor were 
there any other major issues identified during the audit. 
 

3. OVERVIEW OF AUDIT CONCERNS ʹ CLOSED SESSION 
Ms. Wilson notified the committee members that a closed session with McGladrey is 
allowed to discuss any concerns with the Audit findings.  The Audit Committee 
members agreed that there was no need for a closed session. 
 

ACTION ITEMS: 
1. APPROVAL OF CHAIR AND VICE-CHAIR  

Andrew Johnson asked for nominations for Chair and Vice-Chair for 2014-15.  Joey Ruth 
was nominated for Chair.  Joey Ruth accepted the nomination for Chair.  Andrew 
Johnson was nominated as Vice-




